
 

Dear Chair and Members of the Committee, 
 
The Legislative Black Caucus of Maryland offers its strong and favorable 
support for House Bill 311 (HB311) / Senate Bill 648 (SB648) – Medical 
Parole Reform. This legislation removes the requirement for gubernatorial 
approval in granting medical parole to individuals serving life sentences, ensuring 
that the Maryland Parole Commission can make timely decisions based on 
medical necessity rather than political influence. HB311/SB648 is a critical step 
toward a more just and compassionate criminal justice system, allowing 
incarcerated individuals who are terminally ill or severely debilitated to receive 
medical care in a more humane setting. 
 
The impact of this legislation is particularly significant for Black Marylanders, 
who are disproportionately incarcerated and more likely to suffer from chronic 
health conditions such as heart disease, diabetes, and hypertension. Incarceration 
often worsens these conditions due to inadequate healthcare and the stress of 
long-term confinement. Without accessible medical parole, many Black 
individuals serving life sentences are left to suffer in prison with little recourse, 
even when they no longer pose any risk to public safety. HB311/SB648 ensures 
that those facing severe, life-threatening illnesses are given the opportunity to 
receive proper medical treatment in appropriate healthcare facilities or with 
family support, restoring dignity to those who might otherwise endure 
unnecessary suffering. 
 
By removing gubernatorial approval from the medical parole process, 
HB311/SB648 eliminates an unnecessary bureaucratic barrier that has 
disproportionately impacted Black individuals seeking compassionate release. 
This reform upholds the principles of fairness and justice while also alleviating 
financial strain on the state by reducing the costs associated with incarcerating 
individuals with serious medical conditions. Furthermore, it allows families to 
provide care and support to their loved ones in their final days, strengthening 
Black communities that have been disproportionately affected by mass 
incarceration.  
 
For these reasons, the Legislative Black Caucus of Maryland strongly supports 
HB311/SB648. 
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